PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD Minutes

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901 March 17, 2020

L & A Testing of Equipment for May 5th Election

The Prince Edward County Electoral Board met for a brief meeting in the Registrar's Office at 1:00 PM for L & A testing of machines. Present were Mr. Charles Puckett, Vice- Chairman; Gwen Akers-Booker, Secretary to Electoral Board; Lynette Wright, General Registrar and Caitlin Bryant, Deputy Registrar.

The meeting was called to Order by Mr. Charles Puckett. Our first order of business was to discuss the elections for the 2020 year. The General Registrar shared the dates and purpose of the elections with meeting times and how we would have less than a few weeks to process the upcoming election due to possible change in date due to COVID-19. We discussed the different items that would be needed during the packing process as we keep our workers safe. Lynette Wright will be contacting the Town of Farmville to see what assistance can be done to help to support the safety of our workers and the State will be helping with this process as well.

The Representative Gary Fox from **PrintElect** proceeded to calibrate and make the necessary update to the machines that will be used during the May 5th Election.

With no further to do the meeting and L & A Testing of Equipment meeting adjourned at 1:00 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary